Outcome statement:

  The utilities disagree with any inference in the language of this chapter that a reader could take to mean that the ISO can make choices among resources in a competitive market.  The regional planning and assessment recommendation was discussed by NEDRI members in response to ISO-NE's concern that evaluating and selecting between market-based solutions is not part of its responsibility or authority.  The current regional planning process is one that was carefully crafted by the stakeholders in New England after thorough evaluation of many alternative planning processes. Assessments by ISO-NE focus on whether market proposals brought forward by market participants adequately solve reliability needs and/or reduce congestion costs thereby improving market efficiency.  Thus, ISO-NE does not select between proposed market-based outcomes, rather, it determines whether the proposed solutions are feasible and accounts for the solutions' impacts in its planning process.  The utilities do not support Alternative B of Recommendation PD-6 and that is the only place in this chapter that should be read to support active selection by the ISO-NE of specific of projects offered by market participants. 

Independence statement:

In order to remain independent, the utilities cannot agree with any suggestion, implied or otherwise, that advocates the operation of demand response programs by transmission companies in competitive markets or the inclusion of market-based costs in regulated rates.  The issue of independence was addressed by member utilities during the NEDRI meetings. FERC has required utilities to separate market-based and transmission functions in order to provide fair, non-discriminatory, open access to the transmission system, i.e., the Transmission Owner cannot be a market participant.  Any suggestion that transmission companies should be directly involved in the procurement of demand response would violate this separation.  Demand response is a market product that competes directly with generators for energy. Transmission, on the other hand, is a regulated product that enables competitive markets through efficient delivery of energy.  Suggestions to allow market-based solutions to receive subsidies through regulated transmission rates only serve to undermine the future of energy markets.

